City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@lacity.org>

Fwd: Animal Shelters & Barnsdall

1 message

Office of the City Clerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> Fri, May 9, 2025 at 7:47 AM
To: City Clerk Council and Public Services <clerk.cps@]lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Alex Vlahov <vlahov.alexander@gmail.com>
Date: Thu, May 8, 2025 at 6:31 PM

Subject: Animal Shelters & Barnsdall

To: Alex Vlahov <vlahov.alexander@gmail.com>

The cutting of 3 animal shelters, along with Barnsdall Art Park, is disgraceful.
Shelters are already over-crowded, these animals are so deeply in need.
Barnsdall Art Park is one of the few affordable cultural sites many Angelenos can still visit.

The great city of Los Angeles should not be losing 3 animal shelters, plus Barnsdall Art Park, due to mismanagement.

This is the first time I've written to anyone in the city, in any capacity, to show how strongly | feel about these two
initiatives.
Please reconsider. Thank you.

Warm regards,
Alex Vlahov



